
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

STANDARDS COMMITTEE

HELD ON 12 FEBRUARY 2008 


ST.04/08
THE FUTURE ROLE OF THE STANDARDS COMMITTEE

The Director of Legal and Democratic Services reported (LDS 8/08) on changes to the role of the Standards Committee following the implementation of the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act 2007.  He informed Members that the Act changed the current arrangements for dealing with complaints in respect of the conduct of Members by devolving more decision making on the conduct regime to Local Authorities themselves, rather than to the Standards Board for England.  The Director confirmed that, in future, Standards Committees of Local Authorities would be responsible for making initial assessments of allegations of misconduct and for review arrangements of those assessments, as well as hearing and adjudicating on complaints themselves.   

The Director set out the processes which the Committee would have to follow when complaints were received and added that the new requirements would lead to changes having to be made to both the size and structure of the Standards Committee.  He reminded Members of the current legislative framework in respect of the proportion of Independent Members required to make up a Committee, the requirement as from April 2008 for a Committee to have an independent Chair and the requirement for a Parish Councillor to be present when dealing with a Parish Council item.   The Director added that, under the new arrangements and in order to avoid any perceptions of bias, the Standards Board had advised that Members who make an initial local assessment decision should not be involved in any review of that decision and a separate group of Members would therefore need to be selected to carry out those distinct functions. 

The Director added that, in order to accommodate the three distinct roles and allow for the separation of Members in order to avoid conflict, it would be necessary to re-examine the size of the Council’s Standards Committee and its membership.  He set out for Members the guidance on the matter, received from the Standards Board, and detailed a number of options for the Committee’s consideration.   These ranged from having a Standards Committee comprising of nine Members (three Local Authority Members, three Independent Members and three Parish Councillors) to having a Standards Committee of twelve Members with three Independent Members, three Parish Councillors and six Local Authority Members.   He added that he had consulted with colleagues throughout Cumbria and the size of the Standards Committees varied in the different Authorities between nine and fifteen Members.

Members considered the report in some detail and questioned the Director on the potential timescale for the introduction of the new regulations.   

The Director also commented on a number of other miscellaneous provisions in the report.

RESOLVED 

(i) that the contents of the report and the new duties and responsibilities to be undertaken by the Committee, following the enactment of the Local Government and Involvement in Public Health Act 2007, be noted and a further report be presented to the Committee once the anticipated regulations have been enacted finalising details of the new regime.

(ii) that the City Council be recommended to adopt option 3, as set out in paragraph 3.6 of report LDS 8/08, regarding the revised size and composition of the Standards Committee in order to meet the new responsibilities, i.e. to increase the membership of the Committee to provide for six Local Authority, three Independent and three Parish Council representatives, making a Committee of twelve in total.

(iii) that the Council be recommended to agree that the revised composition of the Committee should commence as from the Annual Council Meeting in May 2008 or at an earlier date if an earlier implementation date becomes necessary following the implementation of the regulations. 

(iv) The Council should also be recommended to agree that, whilst there was no requirement for the Standards Committee to be politically balanced, a general understanding should be adopted that the Local Authority membership on the Committee be selected on the basis of political proportionality.

(v) that the revised composition of the Committee should commence at an earlier date if an earlier implementation date becomes necessary following the implementation of the regulations.

(vi) that the Council be requested to authorise the Director of Legal and Democratic Services to make all relevant changes to the Terms of Reference of the Standards Committee, as set out in the Council’s Constitution, that are deemed necessary to ensure compliance with the Act and any relevant regulations and guidance, including making provision for the setting up of Sub-Committees of the Standards Committee and other necessary operating arrangements, required to meet the obligations under the Act.







